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MPS response to Operation Midland recommendations 

I hope that you are well and navigating these challenging times safely. 

You will be aware that in a letter on 16th March, the Home Secretary asked that I write to you to 
respond to four of the questions raised in your letter of 11th February. The Home Secretary's 
letter also asked that I provide you with an update on the progress the Metropolitan Police Service 
(MPS) has made in implementing the recommendations from your review, as well as those made 
by the Independent Office for Police Conduct (IOPC) and those from Her Majesty's Inspectorate 
of Constabulary and Fire & Rescue Services (HMICFRS) in the inspection q,ommissioned by the 
Home Secretary in October 2019. 

I hope this letter is a helpful supplement to the engagement we have had over the past years, 
including our meeting together in October 2019 with Deputy Assistant Commissioner Matt Twist 
and our phone call in March last year, along with your helpful contact with other Met colleagues. 
I hope you will be reassured to know that since we spoke last year I and the Deputy 
Commissioner have continued to keep the Home Secretary updated on how the MPS - via 
'Operation Larimar' - has followed up the recommendations you identified in your review of the 
MPS' handling of non-recent sexual offence investigations alleged against persons of public 
prominence, including Operation Midland. 

In October 2019 we published online at www.met.police.uk/henriques an outline of how we were 
responding then to each of your recommendations; since then we have made even more 
progress so this is a good moment to provide you with a consolidated update. 

Before doing so, I would like to emphasise again as I did in my letter to you of October 2019 that 
I remain very grateful to you for all the work you did for your report. I continue to share your 
determination that the Met learns from these lessons, and that is why we have worked very hard 
to implement your recommendations as they relate to the MPS. 

I would also emphasise that I have acknowledged on a number of occasions the terrible impact 
on those who were falsely accused by Carl Beech, and apologised to those affected for the 
mistakes made under Operation Midland. These errors, and the harm they caused, continue to 
be a matter of deep regret for the Met and for me personally. As you know, I also met Lord 
Bramall and Lady Brittan and apologised in person to them. 
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